To fellow SABR members: I volunteered for the Secretary position on the Board because I thought SABR needed a concerned member, with decent secretarial skills, and a committment to the mission of SABR's goal of excellence in baseball research. I am sure all the candidates for secretary are as committed as myself and you would do well with any of us. I would choose someone who is detail oriented, completes paperwork, notes, letters, in a faithful, timely manner. I would also choose someone with excellent computer skills, which is not my biggest strength. I would choose someone who relates well to the other members of the Board and SABR staff.
 
I would choose someone who believes that facilitating books and articles that SABR members write is important. I believe a mentoring program is needed with SABR so that experienced writers can be available to critique and be of assistance to aspiring writers. 
 
I would choose someone who wants to attend national and regional SABR meetings, listens to SABR members and offers assistance as requested. I would choose someone who is not seeking the limelight as secretary but simply wants to to help SABR work smoothly and efficiently.
 
In short, I would choose the person you are most comfortable with and trust to be your secretary.
 
 
                                                                   Ty Waterman, candidate for Secretary.
 

